成田キャンパスおける対面授業の開始について

成田キャンパス 学生、保護者 各位

成田キャンパスでは 6 月 15 日 (月) 以降、対面授業を段階的に開始することを検討しています。

対象となるのは、対面による授業実施が不可欠である演習や実習、実験等の科目です。講義(座学)科目については原則としてオンラインでの授業実施を当面の間継続します。したがって1年生はオンライン授業が基本ですが、例外として本年度新設された放射線・情報科学科については、一部の授業を対面で実施する予定です。

対面授業開始後、大学は通学する学生を少人数のグループに分ける、複数の教室に分散する、授業時間を調整する、こまめに教室の換気を行う、など、通学時やキャンパスでの新型コロナウイルス感染リスクを減らす措置を行いますが、学生の皆さんもマスク着用、手洗い、手指消毒などを徹底し、感染防止の努力を続けて下さい。

なお、国の緊急事態宣言および千葉県による休業要請は解除されましたが、上記対面授業への参加、試験やオリエンテーションなど大学から指示がある場合および個別に許可が出た場合を除き、キャンパスへの入構は引き続き禁止とします。

医学部 4 年次の臨床実習など個別に指示が必要な科目については、各学科からあらためて詳細を連絡しますので、ユニパや Gmail、e-learning などを定期的にチェックするようにお願いします。

学生の皆さんは感染防止に努めながら、対面授業開始への準備を始めるようにして下さい。

2020年5月26日 国際医療福祉大学 成田キャンパス

Starting in person classes at IUHW Narita campus

Dear students, parents, and guardians of IUHW Narita Campus

We are exploring the possibility of starting in person classes gradually from Monday, June 15th

at Narita campus.

Specifically, this policy is aimed at seminar, practical, and experiment-based classes where

interactive education is essential. Regarding lectures, we will continue to provide classes

online for the time being, in principle. Thus, classes for first-year students will continue via

online and distance learning, with the exception of some classes in the newly started

Department of Radiological Sciences, which will be conducted in person.

After the start of in person classes, we will take every possible measure to reduce the risk of

anyone contracting COVID-19 on campus and during their commute to and from campus.

We hope to reduce the risk by dividing students into small groups, allocating students into

multiple classrooms, staggering class hours, thoroughly ventilating classrooms by keeping the

windows open, and more. We also request that students be mindful and vigilant in preventing

infection by wearing face masks, washing hands thoroughly, and practicing effective hand

hygiene in general.

In addition, even though the national government has lifted its state of emergency and local

governments allow businesses to reopen; students will not be allowed to come to the campus.

However, in the event that the students are requested to or given special permission from the

school (such as participation in the classes mentioned above, exams and orientations), the

students will be allowed to enter the premises and in a set of restricted areas only.

Regarding subjects that require additional details (such as clinical practice for the fourth-year

students), each department will individually provide students with further information. As

such, please ensure that you regularly check Universal Passport, Gmail and E-learning.

During this time of transition, we expect that all the students will prepare for the start of in

person classes while being diligent and mindful of the above information and guidelines.

Thank you

May 26 2020

International University of Health and Welfare Narita Campus